








Stratton Acres Public Hearing 
Planning Commission Meeting 5-11-2021 

I'm writing this email with great concern regarding our city becoming another casualty to greed in the 
form of mass housing and commercial development.  
Sadly I watched as agricultural small town communities gave way to mass housing and commercial 
development, (South Jordan, Riverton, Bluffdale and Herriman). This was my home and the home where 
I raised my children. We were a community where we relished with knowing our neighbors, taking pride 
in our town and way or life. Unfortunately, where the fields of hay, roaming cows and horses stayed, 
now only sport rows or never ending rooftops, with no end in sight. We quickly grew tired of living this 
way, that is one of the main reasons we moved here, we love living in a small town.  

I'm not naive to the need of growth and housing for our children, however it can grow tastefully and 
with careful planning. We need agriculture for our children, open spaces, parks and recreation. We 
strongly need to preserve this way of life, if we don't, then who will?  
Santaquin can still profit and thrive with this way of life, we can be unique. Why not become a town 
where school busses come on field trips to experience the beauty of agriculture (we need it to 
survive).  We can offer a place where busy city people come to get away from the hustle and bustle, 
experience homegrown, ma and pa restaurants and gift shops, a weekend stay at a bread- and- 
breakfast, a place for artists and artisans to thrive and a place for special events. 
There is a large population of people who are longing to start hobby farms, regrow neglected orchards, 
plant vineyards and reconnect with the land. Stratton's property would be perfect for this. Please give us 
a chance to preserve this way of life and the opportunity to pass it on to our children. 

Furthermore our town does not have the infrastructure to support mass growth, we have one freeway 
exit on the North end of town that supports Santaquin residence as well as the residences from Genola, 
Goshen, Elberta and outlining small towns.  
Main street is a two lane road overburdened with heavy traffic, we already need a light at the corner of 
Main and Center Street. It takes years and a whole lot of money to grow infrastructure to support mass 
growth. 

We are not Herriman, Lehi or any other overgrown city, we are Santaquin! 
Please consider the way we grow our beautiful city.   

Sincerely, 
MaryAnn Lauritzen 
Riley and Sadi Hoopes 

I just have a question I hope can be addressed in tonight's hearing regarding the 36-lot residential 
proposal from Eric Simonson, if it wasn't already going to be talked about. 

Will or can there be, in the plans, a fence along the back of the houses facing away from those along 120 
East and the town houses on 990 north? I have attached a picture showing where I would like to see the 
fence, as I live on 990 N. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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Thomas Galloway 



Scenic Ridge Public Hearing 
Planning Commission Meeting 5-11-2021 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I would like to express the extreme amount of concern that I have regarding the new Bastian homes 
development. Mostly the amount of Heavy Equipment traffic that this will create on 130 south and 150 
south in order to reach the 900 east collector road.  
The corner on 130 south that turns 90⁰ to 730 east is much to narrow. Every time a Tractor Trailer goes 
around that corner, they drive across the sidewalk and need to go completely into the oncoming traffic 
lane to make the corner. This has resulted in numerous close calls and one accident. Also, the turn from 
730 east onto 150 south is much to narrow. The is extremely unsafe and will only end in an accident 
with the construction traffic. 
We already have a serious speeding problem in the area that includes the few construction projects 
currently in the area. Very few stop at any of the stop signs. I recently watch as a truck pulling a trailer of 
wood flat work forms narrowly missed hitting a neighbor’s child that was standing on the corner. The 
wheel well of the trailer going less that a foot away from her.  
This area has been a problem since I moved to Santaquin. I understand the need for growth. I 
understand the cities desire to continue building and congest traffic in order to force the UDOT into 
“fixing” our freeway on/off ramps. I do not understand why it would okay to put people in danger in 
order to “continue growth” in the area.  
The only safe way the Bastian and Pederson developments can be safely done is to require the collector 
roads to be finished first. I know it’s hard to think about growth and stuffing as much traffic as we can 
into gridlock while we have a pesky little thing like safety to think about but it is your civic duty to ensure 
that the “growth” is done as safe as possible. I don’t really even dare to park on the road for fear of yet 
another of my cars gets hit.  

Thank you 
LeRoy Kinder 

The proposal for the new East Bench subdivision posted did not provide adequate details.  There should 
be information regarding fire safety, water, utilities, future trails, parks and needed roads that weren’t 
addressed in what was provided to residents.  We need more data regarding the impact of future East 
Bench infrastructure and development before any recommendation should go to City Council from the 
planning commission. 

Respectfully, 
Hilary Fitzsimmons 

To whom it concerns, 

As residents of the upper east bench in Santaquin we have some concerns with the proposed 
development called Scenic Ridge.  
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1st - The water pressure in this area is already a concern and we have yet to see an extra tank created 
nearby. We've been told that adding 17 more homes could cut our water pressure in half. With 
residential properties being developed on every corner of Santaquin this year, we want to first see the 
necessary infrastructure to support such development. 

2nd - The USU graduates did an amazing project in regards to Santaquin Cities future growth. They 
included a whole section on utilizing our terrain to create walking and biking trails, views, and 
outdoor recreation. We have yet to see any of this on the Eastside. Our neighborhood already lacks 
green space and so we use the mountain and create our own trails, none of which are paved.  This new 
development will not only take away a significant part of our mountain space, but also blocks residents 
access to what remains. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
-Dan and Heather Stevenson

Dear Planning Commissioners, City Council Members and City Officials 

I would like to wholeheartedly endorse the public comment from Jessica Mitchell regarding the history 
of adequate infrastructure, particularly regarding water and fire safety on the East Bench. 

I too have heard from city officials going back at least a decade that improvements would be required 
from the developer at the time (2002?), in order for future growth on the East  Bench. I do not believe 
these improvements have occurred but if they had could you please inform us of what they were and 
when and how they occurred. 

Please do not let the historical pattern of critical elements of infrastructure falling through the cracks 
when a new developer submits their plans. 

Thank you 
Pamela Colson 
--  
pjc 
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